Mistaken payments
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With so many payments made every day in the New Zealand banking system, it is easy to make mistakes.

You can make mistakes when making payments in a number of ways. For example, you could fill in the wrong account number on a manual deposit slip, or when making a payment using internet banking. When this happens, your money can end up in someone else’s account.

You need to take real care when giving, writing or entering account numbers. Although banks will often ask for an account name as well as an account number, their systems do not check that an account number matches the name. Transactions are processed by account number, so this is the crucial piece of information to get right.

 What can I do if I’ve made a payment to the wrong account?

If you’ve made a payment in error, you should contact your bank as soon as possible. The sooner you contact your bank, the better chance your money can be recovered.

As a general rule, banks can only reverse payments that customers have made in error with the consent of the account holder who received your payment. If you report a mistaken payment, your bank and the recipient’s bank must co-operate with you to try and recover the payment. This generally involves the recipient’s bank contacting the account holder to ask their permission to reverse the transaction.

If the recipient of your payment refuses to return the money, you will need to resolve the issue directly with them. This might involve taking the matter to court, although there may be privacy issues in getting the recipient’s contact details. If you are faced with this situation and your bank has done all it can to assist you, we recommend that you seek legal advice.

 What are my rights if I have received a payment that I wasn’t meant to?

If you receive a payment into your account that you were not expecting, you should contact your bank as soon as possible to let them know.

If your bank contacts you asking for your consent to reverse a payment you have received in error, legally you must let the money be returned to its rightful owner.

If you have already spent the money, you will still need to repay it unless the following circumstances apply:

1. The payment was received in good faith. In other words, you believed the money was owed to you and did not act fraudulently or recklessly.

2. You altered your position in reliance on the payment. This means you made out-of-the-ordinary purchases because of the money you received.

3. It would be inequitable to require repayment. This looks at whether it’s fair for you to have to repay the money. Your particular situation and the circumstances of the payment would be taken into account here. 

